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Every student is known, valued and cared for in our school 

TERM 4      

Tomorrow  Last day of term (casual clothes) 

2020 

28 Jan  School Development day (no students) 

29 Jan   Year 1-6 Back to School (Kinders 3 Feb) 

 

Thank you, everyone!  

 A very sincere thanks to the 
whole Dunoon school com-
munity for your support, en-
thusiasm and involvement 
throughout the year.  
Thank you to our wonderful students who 
really are such engaged and positive learn-
ers. Thank you to all staff members for your 
dedication, kindness, energy, generosity, 
warmth and amazing work! 

Staffing for 2020 
We have a likely enrolment of  83 students for next 
year and our class structures should be: 

Kinder: 12 students; 

Year 1/2: 20 students; 

Year 3/4: 26 students;  

and Year 5/6: 25 students. 

At this stage I am unable to confirm whether or not 
Ms Heather Laverick will be returning in 2020. I 
have received advice from Head Office that we will 
receive notification during the holidays. When I am 
notified, I will pass this information on via email. 

Apologies for the uncertainty.  

 

 
 

 

 

School Security      

A reminder for all that the school premise IS NOT TO BE ENTERED out of 

school hours. This law applies for adults and children alike. Please contact 

the police or School Security Unit if you see people on our grounds out of 

school hours.                          Lismore Police-66 260 599       

  DoE School Safety & Security Unit-1800 811 523       Thank you 

Dunoon Staff  would like to wish all                       

students and their families a happy and safe 

holiday break. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY                                   
to                                                                 

Brydie, Rowan, Floyd & Alia                              
who are celebrating their  

birthdays during the holidays! 

Best wishes from all your 
friends at school! 

————————————————— 
GOLD AWARDS-Week 9 

Amala, Madison & Alia 

Thank you to Evie, Indigo and Freya who 

raised $180 at the School Fair.  

This money was used to help buy some 

concert costumes and backdrops. Well 

done, champions! 



 

 

Grant Application Results: drats! 

We have recently applied for a number of grants and, to date, two of them have 

been unsuccessful. We applied for an Arts grant to create a vibrant entrance and 

school sign but that was declined. 

We also applied for the Local Schools Community Fund grant to help fund our 

Outdoor Learning Environment but it too was not successful. 

We do have one final grant, The Sustainable Schools grant, in the pipeline and 

we’ll find out about that one in February. 

Regardless of the outcome, we are going ahead with both projects next year.  

Year 5/6 Camp-What an amazing 2 days! 



 

 

Christmas Concert: Thanks to John W for his help in setting up the stage and 

filming the items, Scott Davy for doing the lighting, Emma Stone for helping with 

our special visitor, and the P&C for providing the BBQ. What a great night! 

Bust the Dust: Hundreds of schools  

participated in the ‘National Simultaneous  

Dance’ last Friday. Instead of raising money, this initiative 

was designed to raise spirits. It certainly worked at Dunoon! 

Year 6 Special Assembly:  Thank you to the 

many parents who were able to come along 

to this special assembly. Well done, Year 6! 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Community  

Notices 



 

 

Some more great camp photos! 


